
Posted on 9/4/21 

 

Another reminder that not all rescues are good rescues. A reminder to always follow up and demand 

transparency from these non profits, even the ones with 501c3 status. That status says nothing about a 

rescues morals or practices, only that they filled out some paperwork and paid some money to the IRS to 

get tax free money from the public. (FYI: You can check to see if 501c3 nonprofits are filing taxes and 

being transparent on the IRS website or Guidestar)  

 

A perfect reminder as we see so many posts about the devastation that Hurricane Ida has left behind for 

our neighbors in Louisiana and so many other states. This is prime time for scammers and bad rescues to 

really pull at unsuspecting donors heartstrings to bring in monetary donations for dogs that they don’t 

actually plan on helping.  

 

Penny is just one of the many dogs that has been in rescue for far too long without any updates. No word 

on Penny since this time LAST YEAR.  Why even transfer for to a new rescue at all?  (Lake Charles Pit 

Bull Rescue) My experience with this rescue tells me that Penny is either in boarding with a large number 

of other rescue dogs or living in the home of the director of the rescue with a large amount of other dogs 

as well. Who knows at this point.  

 

I can’t recall Penny ever receiving heartworm treatment or the FHO surgery that she was said to need in 

her post. And after a year, Penny is unaccounted for, no updates, nothing. The usual for this “rescue”.  

 

It’s no coincidence that the puppies taken in from Louisiana were adopted fairly quickly but the adult 

dogs, Penny being one,  still sit and wait. All the while multiple new, small dogs,  puppies and even kittens 

have been brought into the program, treated for their medical needs and adopted. 

 

Why don’t the pit bulls and large dogs matter? 

 

This is just one more example of the sick, twisted things that happen in the world of rescue. The things 

that somehow have become “the norm” or acceptable because of the over population problem.  

 

This isn’t ok with me and shouldn’t be ok with anyone.  Already abused and neglected dogs don’t deserve 

to rot and die in someone’s home or boarding after years of being hidden. This isn’t rescue.  Stop 

supporting bad rescues. Stop turning a blind eye. Demand transparency and do your research.  

 

You can take this as drama if you want but Penny deserves a voice. So do the other 40+ (I’m being very 

generous with this number too) dogs who have been in rescue for YEARS.  When “A chance to bloom” 

did it, there was outrage. Why do others get a pass? Anyone see a pattern here? The public deserves to 

know where their donations are going as well. I’m sure most donors have no idea that their money goes 

to pay to keep dogs in kennels for years! 

CLICK BELOW TO SEE FACEBOOK POST  

Facebook Post  

 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/936591133084431/permalink/4386730988070411/


 


